
Minutes of CPPA Negotiation Conference Call Nov. 19, 2003
Attendees:  Martin Sachs, Monica J. Martin, Sacha Schlegel
Marty requested shifting the Dec. 3 conference call to a different day or time.  The group decided to keep it on December 3 but shifted to 4 PM US Eastern time.  Following Dec. 3, we will resume meeting at 3 PM US Eastern Time.

Sacha asked if here are any implementations of negotiation.  Marty replied that we have had some inquiries from potential implementers but most people are probably waiting until the specification is ready for approval. Monica said that there may be some work in Asia.  She will send Marty some names to contact. Sacha mentioned some projects that he because aware of at the recent OASIS conference in Sydney. Marty reminded the group that we will need three implementers who are members of OASIS to state that they are using the specification before it can be approved.

Monica pointed out that good automated CPA composition tools can help to clarify what has to be negotiated for a given CPA.

There was a discussion of the meaning of “defaults” in the CPA Template. At the moment, anything that the offering party does not intend to negotiate should be given the desired value in the CPA template and should not be in the NDD. For items in the NDD, the CPA Template must contain values that are acceptable to an XML parser but the values need not be semantically acceptable from a CPA perspective.
Monica asked if we could do something like negotiating some items and then letting the negotiation software compute appropriate values for related items, thus speeding up the negotiation.  We might want to include hints in the NDD as to what items can be determined from the negotiated ones. 
Monica suggested allowing for some of the negotiation processing to take place in the background at one or both parties. This might be facilitated by the new XACML policy work. See “Simplification of Negotiation” in the new draft of the futures document. Marty pointed out that this would be a good thing to do but would require rethinking of the maximum time to complete a negotiation if it extends the elapsed time.

Monica reported that the BP team is starting to discuss the negotiation issues against BPSS.  At their meeting last Monday, they began discussing party role swapping.

Marty, post-meeting comment: What happens if a Party does or does not publish an NDD is not very well defined in the draft.  I am fixing a few errors in the next draft and am adding further discussion to the next draft of the futures specification. I will post a summary to the list later today.
Marty stated that if everyone submits their comments on the draft by January, we should be able to set a time line for completion of version 1. He also reiterated that comments should reference the line numbers in the PDF because line numbers in the display of the Word file are not necessarily the same for everyone.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:45 PM.
Respectively submitted,
Marty Sachs
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